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Headline: Investigation leads to Boy Scouts of America’s corporate backers to withhold funding until they comply with non-discrimination policy
Outlet Name: The American Independent (TAI)
Contact name and email: Chelsi McDonald, chelsi@tainews.org
TAI’s Andy Birkey investigated corporate donations to the Boy Scouts of America which run counter to the policies many corporations have prohibiting funding for groups who discriminate based on sexual orientation. Intel, one of the Boy Scouts largest funders, responded to Birkey's questions by stating that it would ask the scouts for the first time to affirm their compliance with their corporate non-discrimination policy.

The piece inspired the founder of Scouts for Equality to launch a Change.org petition to urge Intel Corporation to "pull your financial support until the BSA pull their anti-gay policy." Just 24 hours after Birkey's story was published, over 30,000 people had signed.

On September 21, Intel released a statement outlining a new policy that would prohibit contributions to the national scout organization and any troops that adhere to the exclusionary policy.

Wahls launched a similar campaign against UPS, which donated $252,000 to the BSA since 2010. On November 13, UPS added a non-discrimination policy to its future grantmaking guidelines that will no longer qualify the BSA for funding. This is a reversal of course since September, when Birkey asked whether UPS would continue to support the Boy Scouts after they reaffirmed its policy of excluding “open or avowed homosexuals,” and UPS stood firm on its donations.

The latest development came when the charitable arm of pharmaceutical manufacturer Merck and Company stated they will stop their contributions to the BSA until they agree to stop discriminating on the basis of sexual orientation.
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